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TO: President Sheila Stearns
FROM: Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate

DATE: December 19, 2017

SUBJECT: Response to Recommendations

The purpose of this memo is to provide a Faculty Senate response to the APASP-generated draft recommendations presented by President Stearns. Those recommendations primarily direct a process by which implementation plans will be established, and we look forward to providing input about those plans. However, Faculty Senate has an ongoing role in the consideration and development of post-APASP implementation plans, in addition to involvement in assessment of those proposed plans. Therefore, this memo not only responds to the President’s draft recommendations but also serves as a reminder that post-APASP activities need to conform to Collective Bargaining Agreement (“CBA”) mandates for Faculty Senate inclusion.

The APASP Task Force clearly articulated process flaws that resulted in a strong recommendation that their findings be cautiously utilized as just one data point in a more thorough, comprehensive analysis of programs and services at the University of Montana. Faculty Senate shares the identified process concerns, including and especially the compressed timeline and issues obtaining necessary and accurate data. Further, we echo the Task Force’s strong recommendation that specific implementation or action plans must include thoughtful and careful consideration of “the actual reports, scoring, reviewer comments, and dean, sector head and author responses.” In addition to considering all input generated by the APASP process, the Faculty Senate strongly urges continued consultation with faculty involved directly or indirectly with any academic program modifications while developing implementation plans.

The CBA grants Faculty Senate broad involvement in -- and clear opportunity for input on -- any plan to modify curriculum and/or academic programs. Specifically, the CBA states that Faculty Senate shall review and recommend “specific curricular changes…” and shall review and recommend on “issues that pertain to the academic affairs of the University…”and the “development, curtailment, discontinuance, or reorganization of academic programs” (CBA, 7.100).  The Faculty Senate encourages participation to the full extent possible as APASP-informed implementation plans are developed to ensure a strong commitment to transparency and the shared governance process. 

On Wednesday, December 13, the Faculty Senate held a special meeting to discuss the draft APASP-informed recommendations shared by President Stearns. The following are some of the issues raised by Senators and guests during the special meeting:

1. Concern that administration may not be cognizant of the lengthy timeline that will be needed for changes to curriculum due to need for BOR approval and catalog requirements.

2. The need for the campus community to understand how VSO vacancies will be handled in strategic ways.

3. Questions about how errors in APASP utilized data and reporting that are reflected in recommendations are going to be corrected and addressed.

4. Concerns about how changes could be recommended for programs such as MMAC without involving the affected personnel.

5. Questions about why some programs are being considered for elimination when they are low or no cost.

6. Concerns that eliminating or reducing Teaching Assistants will impact WRIT 101 and WRIT 201.

7. Concern that Author Reponses are not yet available.

8. The differences between the Provost’s recommendations and the President’s recommendations raised both questions and concerns.

9. Funding for the Library continues to be a concern.

10. There is agreement that data accuracy is essential, but the idea of a “Faculty Dashboard” was not well-received.

Faculty Senators and guests at the meeting were encouraged to send additional specific concerns and/or corrective information directly to the President and/or the Faculty Senate Chairperson.  

Although there was much consternation about the lack of specificity in the draft recommendations during the special meeting, the Faculty Senate identified a clear path forward and unanimously approved the following motion:

In the spirit of shared governance, the Faculty Senate requests the following:

· That deans prepare their “high-level implementation plan” in consultation with the chairs and faculty of affected departments and programs;


· That Faculty Senate hold a special meeting at the beginning of spring semester to review the “high-level implementation plans” and to provide meaningful feedback to the President before final decisions are made in response to the plans;


· That the President thoughtfully consider Faculty Senate input before final decisions are made in response to the final version of the “high-level implementation plans.”

The motion clearly identifies the need for collaboration among affected departments and parties as the implementation plans are developed. Further, the motion reflects CBA language that mandates Faculty Senate involvement in implementation plans that affect curriculum and/or academic programs. Finally, the motion adds an additional date to the implementation plan timeline by inserting a special Faculty Senate meeting into the calendar; this meeting will be held either at the end of January or the first week of February.  The motion, however, does not reflect the totality of our requests.

The spirit of the CBA and the mandates included therein speak to the need for an ongoing and transparent process of collaboration in the era of post-APASP implementation plans. However, the ability of Faculty Senate to facilitate processes and participate in meaningful ways requires an ongoing exchange of available information. At this time, we request clear information about directives and/or guidance provided to Deans and Directors as they begin to formulate implementation plans, including any and all directives about what data to consider and any/all budgetary or/and personnel targets they are expected to achieve. Further, we request information about how Deans and Directors will involve faculty and CBA-mandated Faculty Senate processes in their deliberations. Finally, some faculty identified that changes and/or implementation plans may already be in process; we request that any/all APASP-generated changes or implementation plan(s) proceed through a clearly identified and transparent process that conforms to the CBA, and thereby includes Shared Governance Groups in both meaningful and mandated ways. 
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